
 

 

   HOLY TRINITY CHURCH, BIRCHFIELD        
            www.holytrinity-church.co.uk                

 Sunday 20th April 2025 
Easter Day 

11am Service of Light               
------------------------------ 
WELCOME TO HOLY TRINITY!  

Today we welcome Revd Canon Douglas Machiridza 
who will be our celebrant and preacher. Please stay 

after the service to enjoy some refreshments. 

……….………………………………………………………. 

                             COLLECT 
Lord of all life and power, 

who through the mighty resurrection of your Son 

overcame the old order of sin and death 

to make all things new in him: 

grant that we, being dead to sin 

and alive to you in Jesus Christ, 

may reign with him in glory; 

to whom with you and the Holy Spirit 

be praise and honour, glory and might, 

now and in all eternity. 

Amen 

 

TODAY’S READINGS 

 

   ACTS 10: 34-43  p 1104 
 1 COR 15:19-26  p 1156 
  LUKE 24: 1-12  p 1061  
 

How to contact Holy Trinity Church 
Telephone: 0121 274 4652  
Email addresses: 
Church Warden -  warden@holytrinity-church.co.uk 
 or  wendy.walker@holytrinity-church.co.uk 
Enquiries – info@holytrinity-church.co.uk 
Weddings & Baptisms – Jill.DeCosta@holytrinity-church.co.uk 

 
 

NEXT SUNDAY 
Service at  

 11am 
 

If you have any items for 
this sheet, please give 

details to Marcia West or 
email 

newsletter@holytrinity-
church.co.uk 

PRAYER LIST 
Please remember the 

following people in your 
prayers: 

Chase Bartlett                                                         
Gareth Howell                          
Jillian Ann Underhill 
Dennis Christian 
Anne James 
George Bartley  
Mrs Rhone 
Albert Gray 
Helen Cross 
Mrs Forrest 
The Alexander, Thomas and 
Dawkins families 
The Rutherford family 
The Douglas family 
The Spencer-James family 
Mrs Christian 
The Bartley family 
The Anderson family 
Christine Harris 
Lyn McKie and family 
Brian Perry and family 

The Wednesday morning 
service takes place at 

10am. 
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Giving to Holy Trinity Church 
There are several ways in which you can financially support Holy 
Trinity Church.  

• By card - we can take payments on SumUp machines, 
please see the warden, Wendy Walker or Theo Rutherford 
after services.  

• Secure online payments on the church website 

• Standing Orders to set up regular payments.  

• Envelope scheme – please remember to bring your 
envelopes to church. If you are unable to visit church in 
person, please contact the Warden or ring the church 
phone number 0121 274 4652 for advice.  

• For more information please go to www.holytrinity-
church.co.uk and click on the Giving tab.               

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

A Prayer for Easter Day 

God of glory, 

by the raising of your Son 

you have broken the chains of death and hell: 

fill your Church with faith and hope; 

for a new day has dawned 

and the way to life stands open 

in our Saviour Jesus Christ. 

Amen 

Alleluia. Christ is risen. 

(From Praying Together – April Edition) 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

An Evening With Hymn 
Sunday 20th April at 6pm 

NTCG Handsworth, Lozells Road, B19 1NP 
 

NTCG Handsworth presents an evening of old hymns and 
chorus drills, to celebrate Easter Day.  Bring your tambourines! 

 
************************************** 

Free Spring Holiday Scheme 
Tues 22nd to Fri 25th April 

11am until 3pm 
For children aged 6 to 16 

Children of the Sun is offering a free holiday scheme for the 
Easter break, at Broadway Academy, The Broadway,Perry 

Barr, B20 3DP. Lunch is provided each day free of charge, for 
children in receipt of free school meals.  For children not 

receiving free school meals, lunch costs £5. 
To reserve places, please contact 07933823505 or email 

childrenofthesun.school@gmail.com  

Church Electoral Roll 
forms 

If you are an existing member 
and wish to renew your 

commitment, or you want to 
become a member, please 
complete a form which is 

available from the Warden.  
Closing date to complete and 

return forms is 27th April.      
 

++++++++++++ 
Exploring Confirmation 

After Baptism, another 
stage in the journey of 

discipleship is to be 
confirmed in a church 

community.  If you have 
been attending church and 

would like to know more 
about being confirmed in 
the Church of England, 

please speak to our 
Warden, Wendy Walker.  

There may be opportunities 
later this year to do a 
Confirmation course. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

The Mothering Sunday 
Afternoon Tea was a great 

success! Thanks to 
everyone who attended and 
contributed towards it in so 
many ways.  We raised a 
Gross total of £200! The 

PCC would like to 
especially thank everyone 
who contributed in many 
ways. Your donations are 
very much appreciated. 

 
2025 Church AGM 

Holy Trinity’s AGM will take 
place on Sunday 11th May 
after morning service. If you 
are a group or an individual 
who normally submit reports 

for the meeting, please 
complete them by 29th 

April at the latest. Reports 
can be emailed to 

wendy.walker@holytrinity-
church.co.uk. 


